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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 16, 2020
Meeting Location: Due to current Coronavirus pandemic the Select Board meeting was conducted via a Zoom meeting platform:

                            Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88692831125
       Meeting ID: 886 9283 1125
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

Classification Hearing

· Kateri Clute, Principal Assessor along with Doris Huard and Lisa Paciello-Reece from the Board of Assessors were present for the Annual Classification Hearing to set the tax rate for FY21.  

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the use of Factor 1 to calculate the tax rate.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) that the Town will not provide a discount for Open Space.    Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) that the Town will not provide a discount for Residential Exemptions.    Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) that the Town will not provide a discount for Small Commercial Exemptions.    Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· With these four items voted on a tax rate of $19.73 was set.
· Board of Assessors adjourned their meeting.
COVID19 Update
· (JP) We are seeing the younger age groups that are now being affected.  Even though the numbers are higher the death rate is lower than when this first started.  We have better methods of treating people.  The inner areas of the country are where we are seeing the most cases currently.
In Massachusetts, our high number of cases are already exceeding where we were in the spring.  
· We are doing a lot more testing. 
· The Mass Department of Health has updated the Dashboard.  With this update Paxton is currently yellow with 20 confirmed cases.  
· They will be opening the DCU Center as a filed hospital again. 
· School is slated to open on Thursday.  For the most part I think we are still okay.  We still need to be diligent with the upcoming holidays to stay within your own bubble. 

· (KH)  When will a decision be made if school will start as scheduled on Thursday?

· (JP)  The school committee has a couple of meetings coming up but at the moment it is a go.  
· (JP)  We held a flu clinic which was very successful.  This also doubled as a drill to help us plan for the distribution of a COVID vaccine when the time comes.
Fire Chief
· (PB)  Read letter from Chief Conte stating “Please be advised that I wish to retire this year effective December 1, 2020 as this year has been extremely tough on everyone.  I wish to express my sincere thanks to you Carol and the Board of Selectmen for the support all of you have given to me the last 19 years”.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to accept the letter of retirement from Chief Conte.    Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· (CR)  Moving forward, myself and the liaison from the Board of Selectmen along with a member from the Fire Department will go out and advertise this position with a two week posting and set a start date for the position to be filled as of January 1, 2021.

· (PB)  Initial retirement date was December 1st however I spoke to the Chief and he agreed to stay on until December 31st  to provide the Town enough time to find a replacement. 
Right to Farm
· (CR)  I did receive clarification from Town Counsel that the Zoning Bylaw is enforced first.  The Town adopted the Farm Preservation Bylaw in 2007.  This was put together by a group of volunteers with the intention to preserve existing farmland.  This was not to allow any parcel in Town to have the right to farm.  It would take a Town meeting to change the bylaw if that is something you  would like to do.
· (JP)  I do question the portion of the zoning bylaw that deals with noise.
· (CR)  Town Counsel did address that with new neighbors.  The issue has been with the noise from roosters which is not addressed.  We could amend our current bylaw to cover this.
· (PB)  Lets move this onto our next agenda for further discussion.
Appoint CMRPC
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to reappoint Robert Jacobson as the Planning Board Delegate to the Central Mass Regional Planning Committee and Sheryl Lombardi as the alternate.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from November 2, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Town Administrators Update

· Recycling Grant
We received notification that we received a Recycling Dividends Program Grant of $2,800. This may not be a huge amount, but Sheryl Lombardi, TSC must do a great deal of work to acquire.

· Online Permitting

Sheryl Lombardi and Michael Pingitore have been working towards getting everything ready for online permitting. We expect the launch date to be the middle of December. All building and fire permits will move to an online platform. Gas, electrical, plumbing and BOH permits will follow as time and training allows.
· Flu Clinic

I would like to thank everyone  involved with the Flu Clinic this weekend .
Adjourned Meeting at 8:16pm, Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 30, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes

Agenda

Attendance list

Town Administrators Update

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
